
10th July 2024
Dear Parent/Carer

ASPIRE OLYMPICS 2024 - Kingswood Primary School

Aspire Federation is holding an Aspire Olympics On Monday 22nd July 2024.

This event is for all 4 of the Aspire schools, and has been planned to promote and celebrate the start of the
2024 Olympics in Paris.

Unfortunately, this event is NOT for parents or spectators. Due to the scale of the event, the day is just for
the children and staff of the 4 schools. We will come together to celebrate and participate as a federation
which will form the children’s school day on Monday 22nd July - Schools will not be open as children are
required to attend this event.

The event will take place at Ulcombe Village Recreation Ground and Hall, with Ulcombe Primary School
being the main hub for the day. Each school will remain together with all members of staff present. Children
will take part in a number of sporting activities throughout the day and compete to improve personal bests,
as well as a competition format event. There will be an inflatable assault course, a trim trail and outdoor
gym based at Ulcombe Primary School. Schools will have a time slot to visit the equipment and take part
with their friends and teachers.

Based at the recreation ground will be a competition based football tournament for all ages run by EMC
Academy and an athletics based circuit competition, where children will compete to gain personal bests
across a variety of athletic based activities.

Children will walk to and from the school and village hall as a group, with extra members of staff from
across Aspire accompanying the school staff during their transition.

Details for the event –

Monday 22nd July
8.30-2.45pm

Children of Kingswood Primary School should be dropped off at Ulcombe Village Hall at 8.30am

Kingswood staff will meet the children on the field and register them on their arrival. We ask that
parents do not hang about once children have been handed over to Kingswood staff. This is to
avoid car park congestion and to help with the smooth organisation of the day.

Children should be collected from Ulcombe Village hall at 2.45pm



Children should arrive at school in their active sports wear with trainers, school hoodie and a coat (Prepare
for the English weather!) Children of Kingswood should wear a green t-shirt if possible - all schools have
been given a t-shirt colour based on their uniform. If you do not have a green t-shirt, please wear your
usual white PE t-shirt.

Children will require a packed lunch, snacks and suitable drinks for the duration of the day.

If you require a school packed lunch, please let the school office know by Friday 12th July.

There will be no hot school dinners available on this day.

With the very unpredictable weather at the moment, any decision to cancel (in the event of poor weather)
could be a last minute decision. Should we have to cancel, the school will contact you via their usual
method of communication. Please do not call the school office. In the event we have to cancel (this would
be a last resort) schools would run as normal and children would be expected to stay at Ulcombe Primary
School.

Children who are transported to and from school via a taxi, will be transported to the event via Aspire
transport. They should arrive at Kingswood as normal, where a member of staff will travel with them to the
event. They will be collected from Kingswood at the end of the day as per any other day. This also applies
to any child who is booked in for wrap around care on the 22nd July.

We hope this will be an enjoyable, sunny day for everyone at Aspire!

Thank you for your continued support, and I look forward to welcoming the children from Kingswood to the
Aspire Olympics 2024, on Monday 22nd July.

All children are expected to attend. Any absences that are not authorised will be recorded as unauthorised.
Please complete and return the attached consent form to the school office by Monday 15th July.

Claire Liddicoat
Miss Claire Liddicoat
PE Lead - Aspire Federation



Aspire Olympics - Kingswood Primary School

Name of child:_________________________________________

Class:_______________________________________________

I consent to my child attending the 2024 Aspire Olympics Day at Ulcombe Primary School and Village Hall
on Monday 22nd July.

I understand that I must provide a suitable packed lunch and plenty of drinks for my child. If my child
requires a school packed lunch, I will inform the school office by Friday 12th July.

If any medication is required, this should be provided as necessary, along with a copy of your school's
parental agreement for the administration of medicines. Please speak to your school office if you require
medication to be carried.

I understand it is my responsibility to transport my child to and from the event at the allocated times for my
school, unless otherwise pre arranged with the school.

Please note: In the event that multiple children are unable to make their own transport arrangements, it may
be necessary for your child to remain at their own school and will take part in in-house activities in their
school instead of attending the Aspire Olympics

Please tick the appropriate box

Yes, I will transport my
child to the event

No, I am unable to
transport my child

My child travels via taxi or
will be at wrap around care

Signed:______________________________________Parent Name:___________________

Mobile contact number:_____________________________________


